MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

HELD AT SCOTT CITY HALL Thursday, November 2, 2017 AT 6:00PM
The Mayor and City Councilmen met in Regular Session Thursday, November 2, 2017 at 6:00pm.  All were present.
Councilman Richard led Prayer and Pledge.

Councilman Richard motioned to accept Regular Minutes of October 5, 2017 as written.  Seconded by Councilman Montoucet, motion carried unanimously.

Mayor’s Report- Mayor Morrison read a Proclamation promoting “Support of Shop Local Artists Week” in City of Scott and also statewide. 
Councilman Hollier motioned to adopt Ordinance #2017-8 revisions to Appendix C (Schedule of Fines and Penalties) to the Scott Municipal Code and providing for future revisions to Appendix C without the necessity of Ordinance.  City Attorney Babin explained that when the state changes the statue a new ordinance would no longer have to be done. Seconded by Councilman Richard, motion carried unanimously. 
Councilman Boudreaux motioned to adopt Resolution #2017-16, a resolution authorizing the Mayor to execute an act of cash sale of $97,244.07

and grant of servitude from the Stephen L. Provost, Jr. property.  Mayor explains it is 9.79 acres that will be turned into a retention pond to improve drainage in that area.  Seconded by Councilman Bergeron, motion carried unanimously. 
Jeanne Hornsby, Fenstermaker Engineer presented the different possibilities to construct Apollo Road Extension Phase I since funding has been cut from State budget.  Property owners Jim Credeur and Glen Boudreaux spoke in favor of the original design with median.  The Mayor stated that the city and state have already invested $1.8 million on the roadway and progress must be made to stay in compliance with the bond commission.  No action taken.  

Councilman Montoucet motioned to table amendment to the budget for a 2-lane concrete road from Old Spanish Trail to JB Road.  Seconded by Councilman Hollier, motion carried unanimously.  
Councilman Hollier discussed allowing mobile homes in the City 50 feet from the property line to avoid giving variances and to avoid legal action against the City. Also by passing an amendment to the existing ordinance would eliminate the numerous variance requests and still restrict mobile homes in the heart of the corporate limits.  City Attorney Babin stated that mobile homes are restricted to mobile home parks, suggests to repeal the old ordinance to make new ordinance.  Pat Logan mentioned be aware of the Land Use Code and warrant process.   Waylan Guidry and Don Hargrave expressed their opinion. No action was taken. 

Councilman Richard motioned to accept substantial completion on the 2016 Automated Meter Reading System Project.   Mark Savoy with Groom’s Engineering state that the project finished on time and on budget installing 700 more meters than originally planned totaling 2,600 automatic meters installed.  The company has forty-five days to complete software training.  Seconded by Councilman Hollier, motion carried unanimously.

Ms. Jenelle Doucet was hired to evaluate City Employee salaries. She proposed a pay plan increase for Police Department that totals $270,000 to $280,000 and $150,124 for the Fire Department. Chief Chad Sonnier provided a presentation for the Fire Department pay plan proposal. The Council gave City Attorney Babin approval to proceed with ordinance to be presented at December Regular Council Meeting.  No action taken. 

Mr. Bobby Guidry initiated the discussion concerning sewer issues at the Old Spanish Trail pump station.  Mr. Guidry stated that his parent’s house is next door to the pump station and there is a constant obnoxious odor.  Mayor Morrison asked Keith Theriot, Superintendent and Mark Savoy, with Groom’s Engineering to re-evaluate the problem and resolve the problem immediately.  No action taken.   

Councilman Richard motioned to adopt Resolution #2017-14, a resolution authorizing the sale of meter box lids by the City of Scott to the Town of Duson. Seconded by Councilman Montoucet, motion carried unanimously.  

Councilman Richard motioned to adopt Resolution #2017-15, a resolution authorizing the sale of a 2011 Ford Crown Victoria automobile (VIN 2FABP7BV6BX118862) owned by the City of Scott, and no longer need for public purposes for five hundred dollars.  Seconded by Councilman Montoucet, motion carried unanimously. 

Fire Chief Chad Sonnier asked to re-apply for a grant to partially fund a ladder truck.  The ladder truck would cost $850,000 and the City would be responsible for 30% totaling approximately $240,000.  The Council gave approval to apply for grant. 
Councilman Bergeron motioned to accept Groom’s Engineering Recommendations to award approval of low bid for 2017 Roadway Patching and Overlay project to Glenn Lege Construction, Inc totaling $280,470.  The project is estimated to be completed in early spring 2018.  Seconded by Councilman Hollier, motion carried unanimously. 

Councilman Bergeron motioned to give variance to Ordinance 2017-3 Mobile Homes, at 440 Rue De Belier for Elvia Lopez & Salvador Colon.  Mrs. Lopez stated that the property had already been purchased and is currently surrounded by mobile homes.  She also stated that if they were to build a home the property value would not be justified.  The property is located on a private gravel road in the corporate limits and the lot size is approximately 34,000 sq ft.  Seconded by Councilman Boudreaux, motion carried unanimously. 
There being no further business, meeting adjourned at 9:10pm.
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